THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the   Audit Committee held in the   Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Rickmansworth, on Wednesday 7 September 2011   from 7.30pm to 8.20pm  .

Present:
  Councillors Sarah Nelmes (Chairman), Peter Ray, (Vice-Chairman), Eric Bishop, Kemal Butt, Geoffrey Dunne, Seamus Dunne and Paul Goggins.

Also in attendance:- Councillors Stephen Cox, David Sansom, Matthew Bedford and Joy Mann.

An apology for absence was received from Councillor Paul Goggins.

Officers in attendance:  

David Gardner
Director of Corporate Resources and Governance


Mark Allen
Interim Audit Manager


Paul Dossett
Grant Thornton UK LLP


Richard Lawson
Grant Thornton UK LLP


Elwyn Wilson
Democratic Services Manager


Dot Reynolds
Finance Manager


Alan Power
Head of Finance, Shared Services
  AC11/11
MINUTES


The minutes of the meeting of the   Audit Committee held on 16 June 2011   were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman.

AC12/11
NOTICE OF OTHER BUSINESS


None.

AC13/11
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


None submitted.

AC14/11
BUDGET MONITORING – MONTH 4 (JULY 2011)

This report sought approval to changes in the approved medium-term financial plan based on information contained in the budget monitoring reports.


The Audit Committee was referred particularly to the section headed ‘Financial and Budgetary Risks’ in order that they can be monitored.

RESOLVED:-



that the report be noted.
AC15/11
AUDIT & INTERNAL CONTROL – 


ANNUAL GOVERNANCE STATEMENT (AGS) – ACTION PLAN UPDATE


This report gave details of the progress in implementing the actions required resulting from the Annual Governance Statement.


The Director of Corporate Resources and Governance stated that in relation to the last item on the action plan relating to IT it had been separated because of the importance of action to be taken on ICT.


The amendment was circulated at the meeting.

RESOLVED:-


(1)
that the Committee notes the progress made against the action plan; and


(2)
that the monitoring of ICT provision be treated as a separate significant control issue and the AGS amended accordingly.

AC16/11
AUDIT & INTERNAL CONTROL –


EXTERNAL AUDITOR’S REPORT TO THOSE CHARGED WITH GOVERNANCE – ISA260 – (SEPTEMBER 2011) AND APPROVAL OF THE STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR 2010/11


This report allowed the Committee to ask questions of the external auditor concerning his ‘Report to those charged with Governance (ISA260)’ and to approve the Statement of Accounts for 2010/11.


Richard Lawson, Grant Thornton, stated that they would be issuing an unqualified decision on the Audit.


The Committee thanked the Finance Section for their hard work in closing three sets of accounts by the statutory deadline.

In reply to a question from Councillor Seamus Dunne, the Director of Corporate Resources and Governance stated that the majority of the debt in respect of the collection of Council Tax was within the statutory time limit of six years.  The Council collected 99.5% of Council Tax.


He reported that procedures had been put into place to ensure regular reports on writing-off of bad debts.


The Chairman and Vice Chairman reported that they had been on a training course for Councillors on closing of accounts organised by Dacorum Borough Council which they found very useful.

RESOLVED:-


(1)
that the Committee notes the external auditor’s ‘Report to those charged with Governance’;


(2)
that the Committee confirms that it is satisfied that the accounting policies adopted are the most appropriate; and


(3)
that the Statement of Accounts for 2010/11 be approved.
AC17/11
AUDIT & INTERNAL CONTROL – EXTERNAL AUDIT RECOMMENDATIONS

This report gave details of the progress made in implementing the recommendations of the external auditor.


RESOLVED:-



that progress in implementing the external auditor’s recommendations be noted.  
AC18/11
  

  AUDIT & INTERNAL CONTROL – INTERNAL AUDIT RECOMMENDATIONS


  This report gave details of the progress made in implementing the recommendations of the internal auditor.


The Head of ICT gave a brief overview of the current position concerning the operation of the ICT Section, its workload and the action being taken to implement outstanding recommendations.


The Head of ICT reported that:

· The External Review of the IT Service had been undertaken, and the IT Section were planning how to implement work arising from that review especially in relation to infrastructure as well as working on alternative business options to deliver the service.

· A problem had been with the IT Network mapping, with plans not up to date.  However remedial work should be completed by December.


The Committee thanked the Head of ICT  for her report.


In relation to other Internal Audit reports the Committee agreed amended deadlines as indicated.


RESOLVED:-


(1)
that progress in completion of the audit plans is noted;


(2)
that progress in implementing the internal auditor’s recommendations is noted; and


(3)
that the changes to the implementation dates for various recommendations in the Council Tax, National Non-Domestic Rates, Sundry Debtors, Website/Document Management, Payroll, Network Infrastructure, Government Connect, IT Service Desk & Change Management, Suspense Account, BACS Procedures, Reconciliations and Asset Management reports be approved for the reasons set out in Appendices 3, 4 and 5. 

AC19/11
COMMITTEE’S WORK PROGRAMME


The Committee was requested to review and make necessary changes to the Audit Committee’s work programme 

Paul Dossett, Grant Thornton reported that the Annual Audit and inspection letter would be reported to the next meeting of this Committee.

RESOLVED:-



that subject to the following amendment necessary changes to the work programme be approved.
	Date
	Item

	
	

	10 November 2011
	Add

	
	Annual Audit and Inspection Letter


CHAIRMAN
\\trdclgf1\group share\committee & dmu\audit committee\ac 2011\2011 ac mins\11 09 07 ac mins (draft) (2).doc(2)

- 3 -

